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AIM

The aim of this paper is to recommend whether there should be retrospective medallic recognition for a number of residents of the Falkland Islands known as the “North Campers.” The claim is that this group of Islanders actively supported the British Task Force by voluntarily transporting men and material and guiding  reconnaissance patrols at great risk to themselves. The claim is for the South Atlantic Medal with Rosette.

BACKGROUND

After the British Task Force landed in the Falkland Islands on 21st May 1982, a number of Islanders, particularly those known as the “North Campers,” were heavily involved in assisting with the movement of men, ammunition and equipment across the Islands from San Carlos/Port San Carlos/Teal Inlet (locally known as North Camp) to the mountains around Stanley.  The involvement of the Islanders became particularly important due to the loss of the helicopters on board the “Atlantic Conveyor” when she was sunk.

The movements took place under the danger of Argentine attack and of landmines, and often in the hours of darkness (in ‘blackout’ conditions).  The Islanders showed immense bravery in guiding convoys, often on foot, and driving vehicles (tractors and land rovers) across hostile terrain.  The part played by these Islanders was a vital element in ensuring the eventual success of retaking of the Islands.

Following the Liberation on 14th June 1982, a number of the North Campers were recognised for their actions through the award of one Member of the British Empire and three British Empire Medals, but only one received a South Atlantic Medal as he was attached to the Parachute Regiment.  

REACTIONS TO THE PROPOSAL

The lack of recognition for the population of the Falkland Islands has been raised a number of times since 1982, including the proposal that those who assisted the Task Force should be awarded the South Atlantic Medal.  

However, the Executive Council of the Falklands Islands and the Governor are firmly against awarding the South Atlantic Medal to a small number of selected individual Islanders. It is felt that in the small community of the Falkland Islands, such a retrospective award would be divisive, difficult to implement (who exactly would be chosen?), and would cause resentment.

CONCLUSION AND RECOMMENDATION

There is no doubt that, particularly following the sinking of the “Atlantic Conveyor”, the actions of many Falkland Islanders, who risked their lives to support the Task Force, made a significant contribution to the success of the operation. However, it is not obvious that anything has changed in the last 30 years which would warrant reconsideration of this issue. The circumstances do not easily fit any of the criteria for a change listed in Sir John Holmes’ original report. 

Moreover, it would seem perverse to go against the clear views of the Executive Council and the Governor. It is my opinion, therefore, that the claim for retrospective medallic recognition for the group of Falkland Islanders known as the “North Campers” should not be supported.

